HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
MARCH 16, 2010
Meeting was called to order at 6:30PM by Chairperson Beverly Daws. Members present were Charles Fridal, Troy Andersen, and Gary Casady. Absent was Sandra Brewer. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, Mayor Tom Theis, Finance Director Cindy Kudrna, Larry Burger with Spear Financial, Patrick McAllister with Nesper Signs, and Secretary Sara Ries.
Andersen moved to approve the agenda with an amendment allowing Pat McAllister to speak after Larry Burger, Fridal seconded.  
Carried.  
Andersen moved to approve the minutes of 2/16/10, Fridal seconded.

Carried.  
Fridal moved to pay the bills.  Andersen seconded.  

Carried.
Fridal moved to approve the financial report from February 2010, Daws seconded.

Carried.  

Business:
Larry Burger with Spear Financial, the City’s Financial Advisor, addressed the Water Board explaining how TIF financing works.  
Pat McAllister with Nesper Signs addressed the board about the bid on lighting the Water Tower. The Water Board decided to table this discussion until next months meeting having Carl check on some additional lighting options.  

Fridal made a motion to table the Discussion on Lighting the Water Tower. Casady seconded.  Carried. 
Ransford explained to the board the Meter Use Charge and the Fire Protection Ready to Serve Charge.  The Water Board would like to implement the Meter Use Charge referred to as a Consumer Meter Charge.  This fee is to be paid by the contractor before the meter will be installed in any new construction.  This fee will be implemented as of April 1, 2010.  The Water Clerk will send out an informative letter to the contractor’s. Written in this letter will be the stipulation that any contractor with a building permit taken out before the date on the said letter will be grandfathered in. Any building permit taken out on the date of the letter and beyond will be required to pay the Consumer Meter Charge which will be based on meter size.  
As for the Fire Protection Ready to Serve Charge, Ransford explained this would be a monthly fee applied to any water account that has a sprinkler system based on the fire line size.   The Water Board liked the idea, but would like to implement at a later date.  
Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 07-10 Amending Resolution 12-09 Adopting Fixed Charges For Hiawatha Water Department with an effective date of April 1, 2010 on the Consumer Meter Charge.  Andersen seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Casady, Daws, Fridal, Andersen
NAYES:  None
ABSENT: Brewer

Resolution 08-10 Authorizing Hall & Hall Engineers to do the Engineering Work for the Proposed Palo Water Project failed due to no action taken on this Resolution.  

Superintendent’s Report:
Ransford reviewed the preliminary plat for Pines at Turtle Creek addition on Loggerhead Rd.  He also showed plans of the N. Center Point Rd Water Main Extension to Tower Terrace to the board members.  
There are expansion joints on the 8” water main under the Emmons St. overpass are corroding badly.  They are not leaking, but we are looking into what it would take to fix these joints as we want to replace them before a leak begins.  

Fridal moved to adjourn meeting at 8:30pm.  Andersen seconded.
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              Beverly Daws, Chairperson
ATTEST:
_____________________

Sara Ries, Secretary
